
May 03, 1998

Dear Cousin Bob,

Yes, I am still plugging away onmy "Hill" genealogy and getting more obsessive each day. On June 7th, I
will betraveling to Columbia, South Carolina to attend anElderhostel at the University ofSC concerning
thesettling ofthe state - how all the counties were formed and named plus "researching southern ancestors".
Thiswas what caught myeye!

I have also submitted my application for membership to the St. Louis Chapter oftheDAR and will begoing
inunder my Grandmother Bertha HUl's and Aunt Judith Hill Gamer's registration. The only problem there is
when they bothjoined, detailed, certihable credentials and dates were not required to be documented asthey
arewith this chapter and now I am researching all those important dates. Your papers concerning Nathaniel
Barrett Hill were doubly much appreciated. I also have decided thatmy membership will allow useofthe
records submitted byothers and perhaps I can document my Grandfather James Hill heritage. Hopefully,
on^of those eleven children ofBenjamin Hill had children thatwere interested ingenealogy and put it down
somewhereon paper.

So, I am following inyou%hd your son'sfootsteps to Columbia, SC with the hope thatI find as much
information asyou two did onyour trip. My computer took a long time to reload - now I backup onto a
floppy disk - and that is about howasfar as I have gotten. Nothing new to report on either side of where
weleft offonourlast correspondence inDecember, but I did want to keep intouch with you and I will
share laterin the summer when I return home and reorganize my notes.

Hopeall is well with you and yourfamily and ifyouhave ideas or suggestions about Columbia, SCand the
University ofSC, please let me hear.

Your Cousin,

Mariaime Hill Vahlkamp
13338 Hiddencrest Lane

Manchester, MO 63021-5845


